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DIRECTOR’S CORNER 

 

Dave Johnson, Executive Director 

 

Most of you active OACA members are off into your summer coaching activities and 

those of you who are retired are most likely like me; amazed of what coaches do in 

the summers and year round to improve their athletes and programs. It often times 

seem as if we have created a monster that continues to expand each year. Right, 

wrong or indifferent, it is what it is. Coaches have always had that spirit of doing 

more and ethically doing whatever it takes to help their athletes and programs im-

prove. Most coaches did not sign up to coach for monetary reasons but to help young 

people do well in sport and life.  

 

During this time of economic cuts, we need to remind all in our schools and communi-

ty of the great values of high school co-curricular activity programs. Please continue 

to publicize the great aspects of your athletes, especially their off the field school/

community involvement. Brag about your fellow coaches, as most find that coaches 

are professional, master teachers, role models, confidence builders toward athletes/

teams, team builders, attitude and life changers. 

 

Thanks again to our OACA Executive Board and our Sport Chairs for all they do in 

representing all classifications and all OSAA sanctioned sports. John Beck-Crater HS 

will become our President this coming year after taking over for Past President Mark 

Henderson-Junction City HS. It was special for me to have Mark serve on our board 

and then as the OACA President. He was an outstanding football player and team 

captain for me and Lebanon HS back in the mid-1970’s. Also a great thank you to 

Rob and Suzette who are great to work with here in the office as we continue to work 

hard to serve coaches. You can always view our OACA Board members, sport chairs 

and other interesting information on our web site of www.oregoncoach.org we. We 

are in the process this summer of improving our web site and feel free to offer any 

ideas/suggestions. 

 

Thanks again to our many coaches who are attempting to do the “right thing” for our 

many athletes and activity programs in our schools. I was very proud, once again, in 

observing the many quality coaches receiving national and state recognition at our 

recently held OACA Awards Banquet. Of course, there are many outstanding coaches 

who never receive national or state recognition that are just as dedicated as our 

award winners. Those receiving the awards and others of us in the coaching world 

realize that it takes some very dedicated and talented athletes, good coaches,        

community support with some good luck along the way to win a State Trophy. SO           

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL! 

http://www.oregoncoach.org
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 DIRECTOR’S CORNER 

 

Rob Younger, Associate Director 

 
“GOOD ACTIONS BEAR GOOD FRUIT, BAD ACTIONS BEAR BAD FRUIT  

AND YOU ARE YOUR OWN GARDENER” 

 
One of the most enjoyable parts of the coaching profession is when one or a group of our former players return after 

graduation and shares about their experiences gained in our program.  During Homecoming 2007, we had a 20 year 

reunion to honor our undefeated 1987 state championship football team.  Of the 42 players that were a part of that 

team, 34 attended the day of activities. It shows the love and commitment they had for each other and the special 

memories they had for each other. The overall general theme for the night was how high school athletics had devel-

oped and refined their character. 

 

During the reunion activities, one of our former players expressed how much he was enjoying teaching his son the 

character traits that he had learned from competing in athletics at the high school level.  What he was actually 

saying was that the lessons he had learned from playing high school athletics had become eternal.  He was influ-

encing his son who someday would influence and teach his grandchildren. He talked of teaching lessons on how to 

handle failure, leadership skills, handling adversity, making commitments, handling success, importance of mak-

ing sacrifices & servant hood;  then he said something I will always remember; “But no lesson is more im-

portant than teaching my son self-discipline. All other character traits are wasted if you don’t have self

-discipline within your life.” 

 

We all have “Freedom of Choice; but not Freedom of Consequences”; for every choice we make, consequences will re-

sult from those choices.  I remember teaching the importance of six words to remind yourself the concept and im-

portance of Self-Discipline:  

Advanced Decision Making 

Delayed Gratification 

Accountability 

 

Advanced Decision Making: 

 We need to learn to make rational decisions rather than emotional decisions. The decision to make that 6:30 am 

workout needs to be made the evening prior not when the alarm is going off that morning.  How you handle nega-

tive situations that might arise is decided prior to them happening not upon their arrival. The more we know how 

we are to handle a given situation prior to them happening the better off we are. Most poor decisions are spontane-

ous and made without thinking of the consequences of those decisions.  I like to compare it to the analogy of the 

“Frog in Hot Water.” A frog thrown into boiling water will jump right out. If we realize the consequences of poor 

decisions, we would not make as many poor decisions, thus jumping right out. But that same frog placed in cool 

water and gradually warmed to a boil will stay right there and boil to death.  A poor decision leading to another 

poor decision, which leads to another poor decision until all of sudden a major consequence comes about due to that 

collection of poor decisions. Being pro-active and learning to make decisions on how to handle given situations prior 

to them happening will lead to a life of better consequences. 

 

Delayed Gratification: 

 We live in a world of instant gratification. We want something right now & are willing to take short cuts to get 

there.  If you took time to reflect on those special achievements in your lives; I would bet you made sacrifices and 

were committed over time to accomplish them.  Most positive achievements usually take time, sacrifices and com-

mitment to accomplish.  Learn to put the time & energy into something to get the quality results that last. 

 

Accountability: 

 Most occasions we need help to accomplish great things. It helps to have others keep you on track and responsible. 

Teammates, workout partners, friends, and accountability groups are all helpful to keep you on the 

track toward success.  
 

Self-Discipline = Advanced Decision Making + Delayed Gratification + Accountability 

A good lesson for a Coach to teach, but even a better lesson to live! 
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MEMBERSHIP 2012-2013 

 
We will begin accepting applications for 2012-13 Oregon Athletic Coach-

es Association Membership (OACA) on-line August 1st. You can go to our 

website of www.oregoncoach.org to complete registration. All OACA cur-

rent members and Athletic Directors will be emailed, (WE MUST HAVE 

YOUR CORRECT EMAIL), the membership application at the beginning 

of August.  

As you know, there are many benefits of being an OACA member. Our 

great partnership with the OSAA Gold Card Program allows free admis-

sion to regular high school events (most schools allow but are not re-

quired) and all OSAA Championship events. Members also receive a 

School Directory, representation for all sports of all classifications, and 

OACA/State/National Awards. Our $1,000,000 General Liability pro-

gram has also added coverage to those active coaches that are teaching 

in the classroom. 

—————————————————————————————- 

 
A NEW ADDITION TO OUR LIABILITY INSURANCE PLAN WILL 

INCLUDE $25,000 FOR SEXUAL ABUSE COVERAGE. 

 This new coverage (subject to terms and conditions) will provide defense 

cost to members who are involved in this type of litigation who have been 

unjustly accused.  

For additional information, contact gjoly@loomisllapann.com . Greg has 

been our OACA insurance agent for many years. We have been allowed 

to have this great coverage because we belong to the National Organiza-

tion of Coaches Associations Directors (NOCAD) that represents over 30 

State Coaches Associations. Our Executive Director, Dave Johnson is the 

Past President. 

 

http://www.oregoncoach.org
mailto:gjoly@loomisllapann.com
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2012 OACA “Coach of the Year” Banquet 

 
In May we held the 25th Annual Oregon Athletic Coaches Association (OACA) “Coach of the Year” Banquet. We 

honored over 225 coaches and family members at the event that was held at the University of Oregon’s beautiful  

Autzen Stadium – Club Level facility. Please see a complete list of award winners on the following four pages. 

 

In the Banquet Program, all the 76 Past Presidents of the OACA were listed beginning with the 1935-36 President 

Gene Eberhardt. Our Coaches Association has been graced with many notable individuals who have served our     

association as President. Included would be Bill Bowerman, 1938-39 & 1947-48; Bob Newland, 1953-54; Mel 

Krause, 1964-65; Mouse Davis, 1967-68; Barry Adams, 1973-74; Tinker Hatfield, 1974-75; Don McCarty 1990-91 & 

John Roche 1993-94 to mention just a few. See below for a complete list of OACA Past Presidents. 

 

 

2011-12 Mark Henderson  

2010-11  Tony Koontz 

2009-10 Cindy Anderson 

2008-09 Greg Letts 

2007-08 Vic Lease 

2006-07 Kary Hadden 

2005-06 Bob Macauley 

2004-05 Rob Younger 

2003-04 Scott Kellar 

2002-03 Rob Younger 

2001-02 Jim Nagel 

2000-01 Gene Forman 

1999-00 Larry Knudsen 

1998-99 Marcie Byrd 

1997-98 Kent Wigle 

1996-97 Karl Elliott 

1995-96 Clyde Powell 

1994-95 Gary Stautz 

1993-94 John Roche 

1991-92 Dave Lee 

1992-93 Dave Ackerman 

1990-91 Don McCarty 

1989-90 Jerry Hauck 

1988-89 Jack Cleghorn 

1987-88 Linda Shanahan 

1986-87 Jerry Westerholm 

1985-86 Ron Grantz 

1984-85 Gene Strehlon 

1983-84 Larry Binkerd 

1982-83 Mike Kostrba 

1981-82 Nick Robertson 

1980-81 Bill Smith 

1979-80 Jeff Durham 

1978-79 Bill Peden 

1977-78 Perry Stubberfield 

1976-77 Joan Heeter 

1975-76 Barny Holland 

1974-75 Tinker Hatfield 

1973-74 Barry Adams 

 

1972-73 Jim Rotramel 

1971-72 Sonny Long 

1970-71 Ron Pheister 

1969-70 Mark Cotton 

1968-69 Lou Sasma 

1967-68 Darrel Davis 

1966-67 Herb Booth 

1965-66 Marv Hiebert 

1964-65 Mel Krause 

1963-64 Paul McCall 

1963-62 Bill Foelker 

1961-62 Bud Monnes 

1960-61 Dick Miller 

1959-60 Gene Freese 

1958-59 Bud Robertson 

1957-58 Roger Wiley 

1956-57 Walt McClure 

1955-56 Harold Hauck 

1954-55 Bob Daggett 

1953-54 Bob Newland 

1953-52 Bill Borcher 

1952-51 Bob Dusenberry 

1951-50 Ray Hendrickson 

1949-50 Frank O’Neil 

1948-49 Tom Drynan 

1947-48 Bill Bowerman 

1946-47 Paul Deller 

1945-46 Claude Cook 

1944-45 Frank Ramsey 

1943-44 Marble Cook 

1942-43 Cecil Sherwood 

1941-42 Dwight Adams 

1940-41 Dan Jones 

1939-40 Red Bailey 

1938-39 Bill Bowerman 

1937-38 Verne Gilmore 

1936-37 Fritz Kramer 

1935-36 Gene Eberhardt 
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2012 OACA BANQUET 

 
 

Many other special awards were given.  Chris Skrapits from Catlin Gabel HS 

was named Assistant Coach of the Year, Fritz Page, Westview MS and 

Scott Coburn, Whiteaker MS were presented the JR/Middle School Coaches 

of the Year Award. 

 

 The OACA Contributor Award was given to Keith Bassham from Hood River 

Valley HS. Jerry Ulmer from the Oregonian was given the Media Award and Offi-

cials of the Year awards were given to George Gillette and Alan Ringo. 

 

 The Oregon Athletic Officials Association presented  their Coach of the Year 

Award to Chris Arnold from Crater HS. 

 

The OACA Community Service Award was presented to Rick George.  

 

The Marv Heater Distinguished Service Award was presented to OACA Associ-

ate Director, Rob Younger. 

 

 

The Oregon Athletic Coaches Association annually awards eight $1000 

scholarships to graduating sons and daughters of OACA members. Schol-

arship applications are reviewed by the OACA Executive Board, who eval-

uate applications in the areas of academics, athletic participation and 

honors, school activities and out of school activities. We appreciate four 

sponsors of the OACA who provide funds that go directly to our scholar 

athletes. They are: The Oregon National Guard, MaxPreps, Nike/Lids Team 

Sports and Prime Time Sports. The following are our 2011-2012 OACA 

Scholarship winners.  

 

 

 Megan Crumley, North Marion HS Kevin Hurley, David Douglas HS 

 Christine Evonuik, Elkton HS  Nathan Montgomery, Sherwood HS 

 Brita Kintz, Gladstone HS  Eric Morse, Cascade Christian HS 

 Danae Walker, Bend HS   Teagan Settelmeyer HS 
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2012 OACA BANQUET AWARDS 

 

 

NFHS National Coaches of the Year 
Thurman Bell, Football—Roseburg HS 

Rich Taylor, Boys Tennis—Forest Grove HS 

 

 

The National Federation Section 8 Coaches were announced.  The 

Sectional Award winners are among the top eight in their sport in the 

United States.   

 
NFHSC SECTION 8 COACHES OF THE YEAR 

Joe Fulton, Boys Track & Field—Philomath HS 

Pat Coons, Boys Basketball—Westview HS 

Kevin Feist, Baseball—Burns HS 

Charlie Anthony, Wrestling—Ontario HS 

Marc Arey, Boys Golf—Corvallis HS 

Amy Halligan, Boys Swimming & Diving—Summit HS 

Kurt Hargett, Girls Track & Field—Newport HS 

Sherrie Bashaw, Volleyball—Blanchet HS 

Tim Ganfield, Softball—Cascade HS 

Dominic Yambasu, Girls Soccer—Lake Oswego HS 

Jeff Hess, Girls Cross Country, South Eugene HS 

Coleen Davis, Girls Tennis, Oregon Episcopal HS 

 

 

NFHS Oregon State Coaches of the Year 
Justin Loftus, Boys Cross Country, Crater HS 

Tom West, Girls Basketball, Portland Christian HS 

 

NHSACA Distinguished Service Award—Karl Elliott 

 

NFHS Coach Citation Award—Dave Johnson 
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2011-12 STATE COACHES OF THE YEAR 

“I was taught you never, ever disrespect your opponent or your teammates or 

your organization or your manager and never, ever your uniform” 

             - Ryne Sandberg 

 

 

 

Baseball 

6A Steve Antich, Westview HS 

5A Jon Strohmaier, Sherwood HS 

4A Brian Babbitt, Astoria HS 

3A Tyler Pendergast, Bandon/Pacific HS 

2A/1A Bryan Johnson, Stanfield/Echo HS  

 

 

Baskeball, Boys 

6A Gene Potter, Jesuit HS 

5A Greg Garrison, Corvallis HS 

4A Bob McBeth, Central HS 

3A Ron Hop, Dayton HS 

2A Kyle Cowan, E. Linn Christian  HS 

1A Darrin Lingel, Horizon Christian HS 

 

 

Basketball, Girls 

6A Tom Cole, South Medford HS 

5A Bill Wagner, Springfield HS 

4A Shannon Carlson, Henley HS 

3A Jason Johnson, Vale HS 

2A Jeff & Jason Koehnke, Regis HS 

1A Darin Harbick, McKenzie  HS 

 

 

Cross Country, Boys 

6A Jeff Hess, South Eugene HS 

5A Dave Clark, Summit HS 

4A Chris Johnson, Siuslaw HS 

3A/2A/1A Tommy Manning, Valley Catholic 

 

 

Cross Country, Girls 

6A Jeff Hess, South Eugene HS 

5A Dave Clark, Summit HS 

4A David Harley, Scappoose HS 

3A/2A/1A Steve Sheehy, Union HS 

 

 

Football 

6A Steve Coury, Lake Oswego HS 

5A Steve Turner, Mt. View HS 

4A Tim Bowman, La Salle Prep HS 

3A David Lange, Santiam Chrisitan HS 

2A Kevin Swift, Gold Beach HS 

1A  Eli Wolfe, Camas Valley HS 

 

 

Golf, Boys 

6A Jay Minsker, Jesuit HS 

5A Marc Arey, Corvallis HS 

4A Ron Evans, La Grande HS 

3A/2A/1A Ryan Allred, St. Mary’s HS 

 

 

Golf, Girls 

 

6A Bob Turnquist, West Linn HS 

5A Jerry Hackenbruck, Summit HS 

4A/3A/2A/1A Dennis Wise, Molalla HS 
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2011-12 STATE COACHES OF THE YEAR 

“ Trust your own instinct. Your mistakes might as well be your own  

instead of someone else’s” 

-Billy Wilder 

Soccer, Boys 

6A Tom Lathrop, Westview HS 

5A Luis Del Rio, Woodburn HS 

4A Jory Shene, Molalla  HS 

3A/2A/1A Carlos Velasco, Riverside HS 

 

Soccer, Girls 

6A Rossano Rocha, Tualatin HS 

5A Bill Brown, Sherwood HS 

4A Steve Thomas, Gladstone HS 

3A/2A/1A Scott Thompson, Oregon Episcopal  

 

Softball 

6A Kevin Brown, Century HS 

5A Rocky Erner, West Albany HS 

4A Tim Ganfield, Cascade HS 

3A Julie VanDeHey, Glide HS 

2A/1A Doug Highberger, Regis HS 

 

Swimming, Boys 

6A Jason Hafner, McMinnville HS 

5A Donna Collins, Pendleton  HS 

4A/3A/2A/1A Bud Taylor, Cottage Grove HS 

 

Swimming, Girls 

6A Susan & Mike Branum, Lake Oswego HS 

5A Robbert VanAndel, Sherwood HS 

4A/3A/2A/1A Dan Zimmer, Henley HS 
 

 

Tennis, Boys 

6A Jeff Wood, Jesuit HS 

5A Josh Cordell, Summit HS 

4A/3A/2A/1A Mike Stone, La Salle Prep  HS 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Tennis, Girls 

6A Sue Basham, Lincoln HS 

5A Mike Farrell, Wilsonville HS 

4A/3A/2A/1A Lloyd Rodgers, Crook County 

HS 

 

Track & Field, Boys 

6A Kevin Landon, Sunset HS 

5A Dave Turnbull, Summit HS 

4A Tom Delong, Nyssa HS 

3A Joe Fulton, Philomath HS 

2A Mike Day, Central Linn HS 

1A Dawna Stutzman, SW Christian HS 

 

Track & Field, Girls 

6A Brian Valley, Jesuit HS 

5A Dave Turnbull, Summit HS 

4A Kurt Hargett, Newport HS 

3A Joe Volk, St. Mary’s HS 

2A Jennifer Wright, Reedsport HS 

1A Kelly Holding, Damascus Christian HS 

 

Volleyball 

6A Rick Lorenz, Central Catholic HS 

5A Jill Waskom, Summit HS 

4A Rosi Honl, Crook County HS 

3A Paula Toney, Burns HS 

2A  Ron Dunn, Days Creek HS 

1A Dawn Eynetich, Ione HS 

 

Wrestling 

6A Ron Holyoak, David Douglas HS 

5A Tony Oliff, Dallas HS 

4A Jason Lovell, Cascade HS 

3A Ariah Fasana, Willamina HS 

2A/1A JD Alley, Culver HS 
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Executive Board 

2012-13 
 President: John Beck, Crater HS 

 President Elect/Secretary: Kim McLain, Santiam Christian HS  

 Vice President: Kyle Cowan, East Linn Christian HS 

 Past President: Mark Henderson, Junction City HS 

Members At Large: 

 1A-Jennifer Teeter; Imbler HS  

 2A-Kevin Moffatt, Kennedy HS  

 3A-Pete Potloff; Salem Academy HS   

 4A-Steve Thorpe; Sweet Home HS  

 5A-Jeff Stolsig; Lebanon HS  

 6A-Shawn Stanley, West Salem HS  

 Women’s Rep-Kim McLain   

 Women’s Leadership Rep-Joan Kintz; Gladstone HS 

 OACA/OSAA Rep-Tony Koontz, Harrisburg HS  

           Past OACA Executive Director, OACA Advisory/Nike Clinic -Marv Heater 

 Past President/Football Clinic/ Les Schwab Bowl Team Advisor-Larry Knudsen 

 OADA Liaison-Craig Rothenberger  

 OAOA Liaison-Jack Folliard/Clark Sanders  

       Staff: 

 Dave Johnson; Executive Director 

 Rob Younger; Associate Director 

 Suzette Livingston; Administrative Assistant/Office Manager 

 

Website: www.oregoncoach.org 

2012-2013 EXECUTIVE BOARD 
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THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS 

 

Sponsors are a very important part of our organization as they provide funds 

for our Oregon Athletic Coaches Association (OACA) that allow us to offer 

membership at a reduced rate and support our eight $1,000 scholarships.  
 

 

 

 

GOLD SPONSOR 

We are honored to announce that the Oregon Army National Guard has become a 

Gold Sponsor of the Oregon Athletic Coaches Association.   The Oregon Army National 

Guard, much like the Oregon Athletic Coaches Association, takes great pride in molding 

young men and women into outstanding citizens. The ideals and lessons taught by 

coaches to their student athletes are in direct correlation with what the National Guard 

expects in their recruits. A goal of both groups is to mold the youth of our state into pro-

ductive citizens. We are pleased that the Oregon Army National Guard has partnered 

with the OACA. Together we can build bright futures for Oregon’s student athletes.  

 

 

 

 

SILVER SPONSOR 

The Official Statistician for the OACA 

 

We would like to encourage your school’s athletic programs to get involved with Max-

Preps. It is a great FREE stat management provider, schedule, roster and overall tool 

for coaches. It provides maximum exposure for your teams and student/athletes. We 

have heard many positive reports from coaches in our state who have used their ser-

vices. It is easy to set up and input data. Many coaches have student aides, stats keepers 

or even community members input the data for them. This fall, the OACA wil continue 

the selection of a weekly Football “Player of the Week” using MaxPreps leader boards as 

one of the criteria and post the results on the OACA website. We appreciate MaxPreps 

as a Silver Sponsor of the OACA as they are helping support the many services we can 

provide for the coaches of our state. 
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COACH OF THE YEAR BANQUET SPONSOR 

 

Neff Company with Steve Hunker  is provides the plaques for our annual Coach of 

the Year Banquet.  The plaques are outstanding and add to the class of our banquet. We 

appreciate Steve and Neff for stepping forward to help support our Oregon Athletic 

Coaches Association. Please consider Neff for your needs.www.neffco.com  You can 

reach Steve at shunker@neffco.com. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

PRIME TIME SPORTS owned by John McCallum and Gerrit Wood also contribute 

funds to the OACA and do a great job in management of the Les Schwab Bowl. This 

game features 5A/6A football All-Stars from Oregon High Schools. The OACA is involved 

in the selection of the coaches who in turn select the players. Prime Time Sports manag-

es the game/teams while the players/coaches stay in the Portland area. 
 

 

 

 

 

NIKE and Lids Team Sports have partnered with the OACA to sponsor two $1000 stu-

dent scholarships in honor of Bill Bowerman, co-founder of Nike and OACA Presi-

dent in 1938-39 & 1947-48. We also appreciate their annual sponsorships of our  

NIKE/OACA Football & Basketball Clinics. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also appreciate the support of WILSON ball products and the OSAA as they pro-

vide the many door prize gifts at our annual OACA Coach of The Year Banquet. 
 

 

 

 

Jostens is the Official OACA Souvenir & Championship Rings Sponsors. We  

appreciate the Executive Board President’s Rings they supply annually.  

http://images.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.htrtour.at/halloffame/Logo_Wilson_Internet_2cm.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.htrtour.at/halloffame/halloffame23.htm&h=242&w=236&sz=12&tbnid=NG6I-QNxGEykqM:&tbnh=110&tbnw=107&prev=/images%3Fq%3Dwilson%2Blogo%26
塹ᴻ䡿ⲯ嶂藄挧
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MESSAGE FROM MAXPREPS 
 

 

We keep coming up with new ideas at MaxPreps to make the coaching and adminis-

trating tasks easier. Because of that, it’s truly gratifying to know that expanded  

coverage makes athletes, their families, local media and the whole world happier and 

more informed. 

 

Our new AD system will allow you to manage all your school’s athletic teams from 

one simple login. Instead of asking coaches or statkeepers to work on small tasks be-

cause you don’t have access you can now just hop in and take care of it on your own. 

Whether you want to take on more responsibility or not (after all, ADs are busy peo-

ple), you at least have the option. And you have much more oversight over your  

entire program’s footprint on MaxPreps. 

This is something we have been working on for a long time, and we’re excited – hope 

you are too! 

 

Also, we are adding three new sports for the school year so that more athletes can 

feel included. Golf, tennis and wrestling are now part of the arsenal, which is sure to 

make those kids and coaches feel much happier. Even though they are new, these 

sports will be seamlessly integrated into our admin system, so coaches should have 

an easy time learning how to post results and information. 

Another offering I want to talk about is QwiXcore (pronounced “Quick Score”). Don’t 

let the awkward spelling fool you, this is a spectacular little thing that will allow 

everyone to post game scores and scoring updates in real time for football and bas-

ketball. When you are at the game and you want to check up on other games, 

QwiXcore makes that easier as well. We’re hoping to get more and more participa-

tion in QwiXcore in both sports this year, so if nobody is updating your school’s 

games, hop on board! 

 

You can visit www.maxpreps.com/qwixcore for more information on QwiXcore.  

 

Finally, I just want to remind you all that we are here to help you. We have            

resources all over the place to make it easier for coaches and ADs to get help. You 

can contact our coach support department at coachsupport@maxpreps.com and you 

can always email me at Leland.gordon@cbsinteractive.com. 
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PROFESSIONAL  DEVELOPMENT  OPPORTUNITIES 
 Coaching Clinics 

 
 
 
 

This past school year we help sponsor the OACA/Nike Football Coaches Clinic 

(800 participants), the OACA/Nike Basketball Coaches Clinic (270 participants), 

a Baseball Coaches Clinic (75 participants) and a Golf Coaches Clinic (40 partici-

pants).  Next year, the basketball clinic is scheduled for In-Service Friday, Octo-

ber 12, the Football Clinic, March 1-3 and the baseball clinic in mid-February. 
 

 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDER 

 
 

 

 

2012 OACA/NIKE BASKETBALL CLINIC: 
 Westview High School 

 Friday, Oct. 12th; State In-Service Day 

Look for registration information and a complete list of our presenters in late  

August. 

 

.  
 

 

 

 

2013 OACA/NIKE FOOTBALL CLINIC: 
 Portland, Holiday Inn at the Airport  

 March 1-3, 2013       

Look for registration information and a complete list of our presenters in  

“You realize you can’t change the world, but it shouldn’t stop you from 

 trying” 

   -Kevin Johnson 
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 2011-12 All-Sports Standings 

(Follows School Calendar Year) 

 

 

 6A TOP FIVE BOYS  5A TOP FIVE BOYS            4A TOP FIVE BOYS 

 Jesuit 75               Summit 102   North Valley 59 

 Lake Oswego 73  Mt. View 52   La Salle 53 

 Sunset 46   Marist 49   Phoenix 40 

 Oregon City 43   Wilsonville 41   Siuslaw 38 

 Roseburg 32   Sherwood 38   Henley 37 

  

 

 3A TOP FIVE BOYS  2A TOP FIVE BOYS             1A TOP FIVE BOYS 

 Dayton 65   Bonanza 39   Camas Valley 24 

 Pleasant Hill 45  Regis 38   Crane 21 

 Santiam Christian 42  East Linn 31   SW Christian 18 

 Nysaa  41   Gold Beach 28   Sherman County 17 

 St. Mary’s  34   Vernonia 25   Horizan Christian 16 

 Valley Catholic 34   

          

 

 6A TOP FIVE GIRLS  5A TOP FIVE GIRLS            4A TOP FIVE GIRLS 

 Jesuit 83   Summit 96   Henley 48 

 Tualatin 41    West Albany 65  Sisters 46 

 St. Mary’s 38   Bend 59   Crook County 44 

 Sunset 36   Sherwood 52   Banks 40 

 Central Catholic 32  Wilsonville 34   Molalla 35 

 South Eugene 32                  

       

 3A TOP FIVE GIRLS       2A TOP FIVE GIRLS    1A TOP FIVE GIRLS 

 Catlin Gabel 58  Portland Christian 36  Ione 24 

 Valley Catholic 54  Reedsport 26              St. Paul  24 

 St. Mary’s 49   Union 26   Powder Valley 20 

 Blanchet 43                       Kennedy 24   McKenzie 16 

 Santiam Christian 39  Scio 20     Condon, Damascus,  

         SW Christian, Wheeler 14 

——————————————————————————————————————————————

-- 

 6A BOYS & GIRLS  5A BOYS & GIRLS  4A BOYS & GIRLS 

 Jesuit 158   Summit 198   Henley 85 

 Lake Oswego 87  West Albany 97  Sisters  71 

 Sunset 82   Bend  90   Molalla 66 

 South Eugene 62  Sherwood 90   La Salle  63 

 Oregon City 53   Wilsonville 75   North Valley 63 

 

 3A BOYS & GIRLS  2A BOYS & GIRLS  1A BOYS & GIRLS 

 Valley Catholic 88  Regis 54   SW Christian 32 

 Catlin Gabel 86  Portland Christian 48  Damascus Christian 30 

 St. Mary’s 83   Kennedy 47   McKenzie 30 

 Santiam Christian 81  Bonanza, East Linn,   St. Paul 29 

 Dayton 78   Gold Beach 39   Triad 26 
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OACA MISSION STATEMENT  
The OACA is committed to serve its members by promoting: 

 

 Education through athletics and coaching which will enhance a positive  
       experience for  coaches and athletes. 

 

 Coaching Profession certification. 

 

 Enhancement and support of the Coaching Profession. 

 

 Current and pertinent information regarding the Coaching Profession. 

 

 Affordable liability insurance to coaches. 

 

 Recognition of outstanding individuals in coaching and athletics. 

OREGON ATHLETIC COACHES ASSOCIATION 
3295 Triangle Dr. Suite 100 Salem, OR  97302 

Phone:  503-399-9132                     Fax:  503-399-7867             

Email:  oregoncoach@msn.com  Website: www.oregoncoach.org  


